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Responding to Carbon Monoxide Alarms Best Practice
Purpose: To ensure that the Fire Dept. responds in a way that is safe for all First responders as well as the public.

When responding to a carbon monoxide call, the response will either be an emergency or non-emergency mode based on information received from the dispatch.

A call for response to a residence or business for a carbon monoxide detector going off and it is known that all occupants are out and there is no known sickness will be a non-emergency call and the response should be a normal dept. response of equipment without lights or siren but with turnout gear. If upon arrival that the dispatch information is found to be wrong or a higher than normal gas reading is found then suiting up including SCBA will be required before entering the building. A small team will enter the building with the gas detector to confirm the presence of a gas or that it is a faulty detector.

A call for response to a residence or business for a carbon monoxide detector going off and there is a report of someone not feeling well or not out of the structure will be an emergency call and the response will be a normal response of dept. equipment in emergency mode with full PPE. A team will enter the structure to find and remove any occupants and then look for the source of the gas. We will try to confirm a source so as to be able to call the appropriate people to remedy the situation. The occupants will not be allowed to re-enter until the gas reading is normal.
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